
 
 
 

 
 
 

August 15, 2023 
 
Via electronic mail only 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re: Docket No. DE 23-073 – 2023 - 2024 Electric Assistance Program Budgets 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy – Amended EAP 
Administrative Budget  

 
Chairman Goldner:       
 

On August 9, 2023, the Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) issued Order No. 
26,870 (the “Order”), approving certain recommended modifications to the Electric Assistance 
Program (“EAP”).  One of the recommendations was to re-allocate benefits among the benefit 
tiers.  (See Order at 3).  To implement this recommendation the Commission in the Order 
“approve[s] and order[s] this reallocation for integration by the Utilities, the CAAs, and the DOE 
as of the beginning of the upcoming program year as of October 1, 2023, and direct[s] the 
Utilities and CAAs to make any changes necessary for the integration of the new discount 
structure into their annual budget petitions filed in Docket No. 23-073 forthwith.”   

 
Pursuant to that directive, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource 

Energy hereby submits the attached revised EAP budget to this docket for review and approval 
by the Commission. 

 
Please also add jessica.chiavara@eversource.com and NHregulatory@eversource.com to 

the service list for this docket. 
 
Consistent with current Commission policy this filing is being made electronically only; 

paper copies will not follow. 
 

 

 
        Senior Counsel, Eversource Energy 

   
 
Attachment 
cc: DE 23-073 service list 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
Jessica Chiavara 
Senior Counsel  
 
Phone 603.634.2972 
jessica.chiavara@eversource.com  
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